

Department of Employee Relations

Tom Barrett Mayor

Maria Monteagudo Director

Michael Brady Employee Benefits Director

Troy M. Hamblin Labor Negotiator

To The Honorable
The Committee on Finance
and Personnel
Common Council
City of Milwaukee

RE: Common Council File #111275

Dear Committee Members:

This file makes changes Chapter 350 that could placed in one of three categories. The first category is technical corrections and includes eliminating redundant statements from the code, correcting items that are in error, and modifying the code to conform with actual practice.

The second category is a reconciling of the approved version of Chapter 350 submitted by the Legislative Reference Bureau with the final draft that submitted by the Department of Employment Relations. There were paragraphs that were included that should not have been and there were paragraphs that were excluded that should not have been.

The last category would be the increasing of one benefit. The annual safety shoe reimbursement is being increased from \$125 to \$130 at the request of the Department of Public Works.

Sincerely,

Troy M. Hamblin Labor Negotiator